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A Message from the President . . . .  

 

 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 

 

Happy New Year!!   I just cannot believe it is the start of 2022. First, let me say I wish 

each of you a healthy, happy, and prosperous New Year. As we begin the new year be reminded 

of our Annual Meeting to be held January 18th in the clubhouse. You must have your 2022 dues 

paid by January 8th to be able to vote for this year’s nominees for the HOA Board of Directors. 

If you have not paid your dues yet and you wish to, you can contact any board member and they 

will gladly pick up your $15.00.  

 

 Ending the year, to me, it is important to thank my board members for all their support 

to me during this very trying year. Also, a time to reflect on all the obstacles we faced due to 

Covid. This past May the Board met trying to produce ways to open our activities while keeping 

all of you, our residents, safe but active. As you may recall, we distributed a letter to every mail 

tube outlining the many activities we had planned moving forward throughout the year, including 

the start of the Memorial Day Cookout, then July 4th cookout, Pool Party in August, the return 

of Bingo, Harvest/Halloween Dance in October, Medicare 101 Seminar, Community Yard Sale, 

and ending the year with the New Year’s Eve Dance.  Communication is a topic talked about by 

many, but we have tried to do everything we could to keep each of you informed. This Board has 

devoted time and energy into making this place we call home the greatest park to live.  

 

Lastly, a huge thank you to you, the community, for allowing me the opportunity to serve 

as your President this past year. I regret that my health is forcing me to step aside but I know 

the new Board will continue to bring forward the support and love of this wonderful place we 

call home – Lake Hammock Village.  

 

Again, thank you for your support and confidence. See you 

out and about. 

 

Respectfully, 

Jerry Sibila, President 



 
ACTIVITIES CHAIRS 

 
Birthdays/Anniversaries-  
Breakfast Out: Marge Love (815)978-7427 
Bus Trips: Joanne Marko 438-5011 
Activities/Entertainment: Terry Hofer-(847)845-
8172 
Ladies’ Lunches: Helen Hurr – 814-671-0789 
Park Breakfast: Maria Combs 438-6643 / Karen 
Wilson 353-2275. 
Memorial: Dona Rawson – 863-547-9326(Wreaths) 
Dining Out:  
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

All newsletters can be viewed in color on the website @ 
www.floridacommunities.com (click on Lake Hammock @ 
bottom of page). 
 
Just a reminder, any information for the Gator Tales needs to 
be submitted to me by the 20th of each month.  There is a red 
box outside my door, you can drop your stuff, or you can 
send it to the email below.  If you need a flyer done, I need 
the information by the 15th so I can do it and get it approved 
and back to me by the 20th.  If you have any questions about 
the Gator Tales, please contact Shelly Shaffer at 910-624-
8925 or (shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com).  We are always 
looking for new ideas and way to improve our community 

paper. 
                                   Gator Tales Staff 

Shelly Shaffer, Editor 
58 Sargent St. 

shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com 
 

Joyce Middleton, Asst. Editor 
50 Sargent St.  

Middletonj33844@gmail.com 
 

Andy & Nancy Belski 
Richard & Marion Spiegel 

 

                              ANNOUNCMENTS: 

Diabetes Support Group 
Brainstorming Session 

 
Goal: How to reduce your A1C 

1st meeting –Wed.  Jan 5th  7 PM  
LHV Clubhouse 

RSVP: 
Maureen Hatfield – (617) 874-7755 

Diabetes Daily Peer Mentor 

           

 
 
 
 
 
 

PAINT CLASSES 
 
 
 
 

Just a reminder - our paint classes are back in full swing. 
They will be held the first Wednesday of every month at 
the clubhouse from 1:00 - 3:00. We try to have just 2 
people per table to help with some social distancing and 
masks are requested for those who have not received 
their vaccine. The price is the same, $20 per person with 
all supplies and instructions provided by our instructor, 
Sherri. 
 
I try to post a reminder a few days before the event in 
our Facebook page but realize not everyone has 
Facebook. If you want to attend it’s helpful to let me or 
Shelly know - just so we make sure Sherri has enough 
supplies. But please come even if you forget to let us 
know. We usually always have room. Come join us for 
some fun and visiting. 
 
Joyce  330-323-2247 
Shelly  910-624-8925 
 
                          
 
                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                         BINGO 
Bingo starts at 6:30 pm on Mondays. 
Sales stop at 6:15 pm 
Door opens at 4:30 pm 
ALL are welcome! 
 
 
Bingo is back up and running, including Hotdogs, 
Specialty Sandwiches, and homemade desserts.  Here 
is the menu for January.  
Don't cook on Monday night, let us do the cooking for 
you. 
 
Jan. 3rd - Sausage’s w/Peppers and Onions 
Jan 10th - Meatball Subs 
Jan 17th - Sloppy Joe's 
Jan 24th - Pulled Pork Sandwiches 
Jan. 31st - Brat’s w/ Sauerkraut 

 

http://www.floridacommunities.com/
mailto:shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com
mailto:shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com
mailto:Middletonj33844@gmail.com


 
JANUARY BIRTHDAY’S 

 
 

 
 
 
1st          Carol Lodge 

 Norm Backiewicz 

2nd Ruth Carroll 

5th Al Andrieux 

 Gary Stanley 

6th Betty Kemp 

10th Don Nolan 

12th Jerry Sibila 

13th Jim Currey 

14th Joan Butler 

 Ken Hendges 

16th Georgette Chadwick 

17th Sharyl Graham 

19th  Kathy Deuel 

 Cindy Lyon 

22nd Tammy French 

 Bill Patelunas 

23rd Florence Browning 

24th Joyce Wright 

27th Charles Osborn 

28th Audrey Hertsch 

29th David Butcher 

30th David Kelly 

31st Greg Blackman 

  

  

  

 
 

 

 

JANUARY ANNIVERSARY’S 
               

 

 

 

21st  Jim & Bonnie Fischer 

 Perry & Cheryl Wolfe 

26th Dick & Trisha Keiger 
30th Bruce & Eileen LeMay  
 
 
 
 

(If any of the above information is incorrect, please 

let Dona Rawson know 863-547-9326) 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FOOD BANK 
 
                     2 Corinthians 9:6-8 
Each of you should give what you have decided 
in your heart to give, not reluctantly or under 
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. And 
God is able to bless you abundantly, so that in all 
things at all times, having all that you need, you 
will abound in every good work. 
 
Your generosity since April 2021 has enabled 
LHV to donate 1,298 items to a local food bank! 
Thank you for your support. We will continue to 
bring all non-perishable foods and toiletries 
every first and third Friday of each month. Feel 
free to call if you need help bringing donations 
to the club house. 
 
Have a merry Christmas and a blessed New 
Year, 
Sharyl and Dave Graham 
 
603-915-1757 

 
Collections are the first and third Friday of the 

month. Please bring your non-perishable items to 

the club house. God bless you, 
Sharyl and Dave Graham 

 
 

 
LIBRARY 

 
We want to thank everyone for the books for our 
library. 
Would like to ask that when you bring a book back, 
please leave them in the material basket. We would 
like to put them away. 

The Librarians   
 
 
 
 

Jack Conley – Assisted Living 
Bob Baughman – Hospital – Home 

Deb Kemp – Hospital – Home 
Marge Love – Hospital - Home 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
     

 
Margaret Conley – Mother Passed 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please call if you know of a resident that has been ill 
or hospitalized so that Carol can send Get Well 
cards. 

 

Carol Gould 

Sunshine Committee 

863-422-5902 

 



Thanks to our HOA Board! 

The year 2021 was a difficult year for all of us here at LHV. As we begin the new year, I wanted to look back 
on some of the problems and challenges we faced during 2021 and how we were able to find our way through 
these challenges to be able to look ahead to the new year.  

The COVID pandemic has hung over our heads like a black cloud. During 2021 we have seen the development 
of vaccines and boosters to help in our fight for survival. Living in an ‘over 55’ community, we were saddened 
to lose some of our friends and neighbors for different reasons. This is something we must live with day to day. 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to the families of those we have lost, and we are left with many happy 
memories. The COVID crisis caused many of us to isolate ourselves from the dangers of COVID. The usual 
social activities of our community were canceled or restricted to protect everyone. Just when it seemed that 
were making progress, we now face new challenges due to variants of a COVID-Type virus. In some ways, due 
to our efforts and precautions in 2021, I believe we are better prepared to deal with this in the future. 

During these trying times our HOA has been there for us. Though formal meetings were restricted for safety 
reasons, the Board continued to function in the best interests of all of us. During this time, Board Members 
fielded all types of inquiries, complaints, issues, and problems, some of which were beyond the scope of the 
HOA’s responsibilities but related to LHV management. At all times Board Members were patient and did their 
best to provide information or suggestions. 

Thanks to the hard work and dedication of these individuals we have come through the crisis without major 
issues. As time has gone on, the Board has continued to monitor the situation and has gradually brought back 
activities in a safe and caring way. We are so fortunate to have such a wonderful group working on our behalf 
on a day-to-day basis! 

The terms of Board Members are usually set for a specific term. Given the circumstances, all the Board 
Members agreed to serve beyond their limited terms, a very kind and generous action by all! 

I know I speak for many when I say ‘THANK YOU’ from the bottom of my heart to all of those who have been 
there throughout this difficult time. Thank you for everything you have done to keep us safe!  

So, THANK YOU ……… 

President Jerry Sibila                                                                                                                                                                                    
Vice President Matt Rice                                                                                                                                                                     
Secretary Gary Devore                                                                                                                                                                 
Treasurer Richard Gould                                                                                                                                                    
Directors Terry Hofer, Joyce Middleton, and David Alms 

Thanks also to the Committee Chairs, Terry Hofer, Carol Gould, Dona Rawson, and Joyce Middleton, and to 
those who keep us informed through the monthly newsletter ‘Gator Tales,’ specifically Editor Shelly Shaffer, 
Assistant Editor Joyce Middleton, and contributors Helen Hurr and Margaret Rice. During the COVID crisis, 
and before and after, we can always count on our monthly ‘Gator Tales’ to keep all of us informed! 

 

Dave Graham 

 

 

 



Health & Vendor Fair 

 Returning in March  

Stay Tuned for Details 
 

March 23, 2022 
 



Lee Rhoades 
155 Glen Este Ct. 
Resident since 2008 
Full time resident since 2016 
 
Lee was raised in Maryland and attended school until 
the 11th grade. His father worked for the Federal 
Government.  When he received a promotion, the 
family relocated from DC to IL where Lee graduated.  
 
Lee was drafted by the Air Force during the Vietnam 
Conflict at the age of 19. He was stationed in the United 
States for his entire service time. He served in Texas at 
the pilot training wing.  Lee was a jet engine mechanic 
for the T-37’s and T-38’s. They would have 66-70 planes 
there at one time.  
 
Lee and his wife Pat were married on October 17th, 
1970, in Minooka, IL. They had one son, Jason who still 
lives in IL. 
 
Lee was employed by Caterpillar Inc. Caterpillar is a 
manufacturer of construction and mining equipment. 
He started in an apprenticeship program with them in 
the electrical dept. While working Lee attended Juliet Jr 
College (the oldest Jr college in the USA).  Caterpillar 
provided time and funds for his certifications and 
credits.  In order to finish his degree Lee had to 
complete on his own time in the evening and weekends. 
Lee was employed there for 30 years, as an industrial 
Electrician and Machine repair. 
   
Lee and Patricia also owned land in TN on the Kentucky 
Lake.   They enjoyed TN for the fishing and quiet beauty.  
This home was their “get away”. They sold the land 
when Pat got sick. Lee retired from Caterpillar to stay 
home and care for his wife.   
  
When Lee and Pat purchased their home in 2008, they 
were “Snowbirds”. They had chosen LHV because his 
sister, Karen Patelunas, and his mother Betty lived here. 
Lee was a devoted son and saw his mother everyday 
until she passed.  

He made sure he gave her a kiss everyday. 
Unfortunately, Pat passed in 2009 one year after 
purchasing their home.  He is so appreciative of the 
residents here who helped him through that terrible 
time. He had another major loss when his pet “Lucy” 
passed in 2020, again the community helped with the 
loss.  
 
Lee enjoys being involved with the activities in the 
community.  He will be seen playing shuffleboard and 
corn hole.  Lee made and donated the scoring stands for 
corn hole. 
He enjoys attending the monthly breakfast. Lee 
volunteers for many of the activities at the club house 
and can be seen riding his golf cart out to the lake and 
cruising the neighborhood. His exercise is riding his bike 
around LHV.  He does visit the pool occasionally for 
water aerobics.  
 
His hobbies include fishing and tinkering in “Lee’s 
Playpen” (his workshop). Lee enjoys fixing things and 
many other projects. He likes to travel and will be going 
on his second “Viking Cruise”.  He is also planning on a 
trip the Keys in the near future.   
 

  

 



Pete and Janice Howerton 
125 Silver Crest Dr. 
Residents since May 2019 
 
Pete and Janice recently celebrated their 64th 
anniversary marrying in 1957. They married at 17 and 
18 years of age.  They have one son and one daughter: 
four grandchildren and four great grandchildren. They 
are very proud of their son and daughter and all the 
grandchildren. Their son and wife are moving to FL at 
Southern Dunes, soon. Pete and Janice can’t wait for 
their arrival.   
 

Pete worked for the IRS in Arlington, VA for 34 years. 
Starting as a clerk and worked his way to management. 
Pete attended graduate school and taught the federal 
attorneys about the IRS. When he retired, he supervised 
250 employees. 
Janice was also employed with the IRS, until they had 
children.   They decided that Janice should stay home 
with the children and left employment.  
 

Pete and Janice relocated from Arlington, VA 
and moved to Lake Hammock Village in 1995. They 
were one of the first residents and lived at #134.  Both 
Pete and Janice worked at “Sea World” during that 
time. Janice worked at the candy shop and Pete worked 
in the Pizza area. They left when Busch’s purchased 
“Sea World”.  When they lived here in 1995, Pete was 
the HOA president a couple of times, and both were 
very involved in the community.  
 

Pete and Janice took in a neglected teenager, Francisco 
at the age 16; he had been abandoned by his mother 
and father. The manager at the time would not allow 
them to live here with Francisco, so Pete and Janice 
moved to Southern Dunes.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

They are happy to be back at Lake Hammock Village but 
note all the changes. When they lived here in 1995 the 
gate were “arms” that lifted up and down. Everyone 
knew each other and did all activities together. They 
reminisce about the wonderful friends they had at LHV. 
Silver Crest Drive was the original street. Reineke Rd. 
Was named after the original owner’s son and Sargent 
St was named after the owner.  Justin Dr. was named 
after a severely handicapped resident.  
 

Since they returned to LHV in 2019, Francisco returned 
to live with Pete and Janice. He helps Pete and Janice 
with work around the house. Rosie their chihuahua 
completes their family.  
 

Janice is anxious to get once again involved with the 
committees at LHV. She is willing to help wherever she 
can.  
 

They are involved in their church, “New Horizon 
Church” in Haines City. Janice helps the “House Blessed” 
program and the food pantry.  They are currently 
collecting toys for needy children.  
 

Pete and Janice enjoy watching the NFL especially the 
“Tampa Bay Buccaneers”. Pete is unable to get out 
much and he enjoys television. Janice enjoys ceramics 
and attends class twice a week in Haines City.  
 

They invite residents to stop by anytime for a visit! 
 

 
 



In the Know 

Norman Rockwell 

 

Born in New York City in 1894, Norman Rockwell always wanted to be an artist. At age 14, Rockwell 
enrolled in art classes at The New York School of Art (formerly The Chase School of Art). Two years 
later, in 1910, he left high school to study art at The National Academy of Design. He soon transferred 
to The Art Students League, where he studied with Thomas Fogarty and George Bridgman. Fogarty’s 
instruction in illustration prepared Rockwell for his first commercial commissions. From Bridgman, 
Rockwell learned the technical skills on which he relied throughout his long career. 

Rockwell found success early. He painted his first commission of four Christmas cards before his 
sixteenth birthday. While still in his teens, he was hired as art director of Boys’ Life, the official 
publication of the Boy Scouts of America, and began a successful freelance career illustrating a variety 
of young people’s publications. 

At age 21, Rockwell’s family moved to New Rochelle, New York, a community whose residents 
included such famous illustrators as J.C. and Frank Leyendecker and Howard Chandler Christy. There, 
Rockwell set up a studio with the cartoonist Clyde Forsythe and produced work for such magazines as 
Life, Literary Digest, and Country Gentleman. In 1916, the 22-year-old Rockwell painted his first 
cover for The Saturday Evening Post, the magazine considered by Rockwell to be the “greatest show 
window in America.” Over the next 47 years, another 321 Rockwell covers would appear on the cover 
of the Post. Also in 1916, Rockwell married Irene O’Connor; they divorced in 1930. 

The 1930s and 1940s are generally considered to be the most fruitful decades of Rockwell’s career. In 
1930 he married Mary Barstow, a schoolteacher, and the couple had three sons, Jarvis, Thomas, and 
Peter. The family moved to Arlington, Vermont, in 1939, and Rockwell’s work began to reflect small-
town American life. 

In 1943, inspired by President Franklin Roosevelt’s address to Congress, Rockwell painted the Four 
Freedoms paintings. They were reproduced in four consecutive issues of The Saturday Evening Post 
with essays by contemporary writers. Rockwell’s interpretations of Freedom of Speech, Freedom to 
Worship, Freedom from Want, and Freedom from Fear proved to be enormously popular. The works 
toured the United States in an exhibition that was jointly sponsored by the Post and the U.S. Treasury 
Department and, through the sale of war bonds, raised more than $130 million for the war effort. 

In 1973, Rockwell established a trust to preserve his artistic legacy by placing his works in the 
custodianship of the Old Corner House Stockbridge Historical Society, later to become Norman 
Rockwell Museum at Stockbridge. The trust now forms the core of the Museum’s permanent 
collections. In 1976, in failing health, Rockwell became concerned about the future of his studio. He 
arranged to have his studio and its contents added to the trust. In 1977, Rockwell received the nation’s 
highest civilian honor, the Presidential Medal of Freedom. He died peacefully at his home in 
Stockbridge on November 8, 1978, at the age of 84. 

Article courtesy of the Norman Rockwell Museum 

https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


At my age rolling out of bed 
in the morning is easy........ 
Getting off the floor is another story 
 
 
MOTORCYCLE RIDERS 
 
Greetings fellow motorcycle riders.  I'm new to Lake Hammock Village but not new to 
the Central Florida area.  Having lived in the area for the last 20 years and rode the 
roads of Highlands, Polk, Hardee, DeSoto, and Okeechobee Counties.  I'm familiar 
with most of the area.  However, I can still get lost. That's part of the fun of finding your 
way to a destination or back home.  I don't ride the busy roads unless I have to.  The 
backroads with less traffic is where I ride. 
 
I'm looking for some like-minded riders who would like to take leisurely rides to a 
destination, have lunch, (no bar hopping) and then find our way back home via a 
different route than what we had come by (if that's possible).  Speed will not be a factor 
as we will abide by all state traffic laws.  We will ride in staggered formation with 
approximately 3 to 4 seconds following distance between bikes, high beam headlights 
on, so other drivers will see us.  Everybody should arrive with a full tank of gas and an 
empty bladder.  The rides will be about 2 hours to the destination and then after lunch 
about the same to return.  We will try taking a break at about the one-hour mark 
(commonly referred to as a butt break).  This allows people to stretch out and maybe a 
restroom break if needed. If gas is required during the ride, we will accommodate those 
riders.   
 
We can meet at the clubhouse at a specific time and date.  I would like to make this a 
weekly event with input from all participants, as to time and day of the week.  Mondays 
and Thursdays are out for me, as I lead a group of riders from the Sebring area on 
those days (all riders welcome to this group also, but riding time is increased 
substantially).  
 
 All lady riders and co-riders are welcome, as well as your ridingfriends that may live 
outside the park.  Whomever would like to lead a ride is welcome to do so. 
 
You may reach me via text or phone at 863-202-5578, OR stop by 189 Glen Este Blvd. 
I will wait to hear from those interested and for your input as to the weekday and time 
of departure. 
 
Bob Cartwright 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUCHRE IS RETURNING WITH THE SNOWBIRDS 

 

GAME DAY WILL BE SUNDAY NIGHTS AT 7:00 PM 

BEGINNING JANUARY 9, 2022 

 

Newcomers are welcomed.  We will teach you the game.  Bring 

$1.00 and a few nickels.  All monies collected are paid out 

each night. 

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=oqsrlVzc&id=EF662456404849FF7955D3955871164387F0FA6A&thid=OIP.oqsrlVzcxCQxHUwpjryFaAEsDJ&mediaurl=http://www.animaatjes.de/cliparts/unterhaltung/brettspiele/clipart_bordspellen_animaatjes-43.jpg&exph=428&expw=637&q=Playing+Euchre+Clip+Art&simid=607994069125565820&selectedIndex=17
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=3cBI2Bms&id=F78E78FA31AA0E0FAD96EF72D101BF914F26F988&thid=OIP.3cBI2Bmsebeq-Owpc711NQEsEs&mediaurl=https://lh5.ggpht.com/gc9aOVt5aQQNkWZ-xb3f0a5WxxpxQrYQJBKhkJ7ZhRdC1ImDjk1DH4STMIIYKk5Gow%3dw300&exph=300&expw=300&q=Euchre+Card+Playing+Clip+Art&simid=608002259632848980&selectedIndex=34


COUNTRY BREAKFAST 

 

Saturday   January 15th  

8:30 am to 10 am 

 

Menu                                                    Cost $4.0 0 

          Biscuits & Sausage Gravy 

               Scrambled Eggs 

          Hashbrown Casserole 

          Juice 

          Coffee 

          Coffee Cake 

 

              Hosted By:  Karen Wilson & Nancy Emery 

 

 

                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Independent Living | Assisted Living | Memory Care  
Assisted Living Facility License #5504
1225 Havendale Blvd. NW | Winter Haven, FL 33881

SPRING HAVEN

WWW.SENIORLIFESTYLE.COM

Friday, January 21  
1 p.m. 

We’re celebrating the bounty of the harvest with a mini farmer’s market  
in front of the clubhouse – and all the produce is free for you! Stop by to 
 browse through our wonderful array of fresh vegetables and fruit. While  

you’re at our booths, we’d love to get to know you better.

For more about our exceptional community or the farmer’s market, give us a call. 

863-293-0072

We look forward to seeing you there!

SPRING HAVEN

Free Farmer’s Market
SPONSORED BY SPRING HAVEN 



LHV Residents Corner     

A Place for our Residents Services 

 
 
 
Handy Man at your 

Service 
 

    Jerry Sibila  
  Cell Phone: 910-876-7221 
  58 Sargent St.  
No job to small!! Give me a 

call and we can discuss what you need done. OR 
stop by my house and see what we have done 
inside. 
Floors – Plumbing – Ceiling Fans – Painting – 
Landscaping - Household Repairs – ETC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
Penny Rossetter 
    (386) 847 – 5851 
     #38 Sargent Street  
     Pennyrossetter39@gmail.com 
 
Caregiver/Companionship and Home Aid 
 
For more information, please contact Penny.                                                                                                                                                    
 
_____________________________________________ 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________________ 
 
 
Valerie Trejo               
Notary Public                                        
M: 609-675-4812                                                    
 68 Sargent St. 
 
Please call for an 
appointment. 
__________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I do alterations, mending, sewing!!  Years of 
experience from Weddings to replacing 
zipper.  Call: “863-307-7206” or email 
“jultz56@yahoo.com” 
 
Julie Camp 
113 Reineke 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Pennyrossetter39@gmail.com
mailto:jultz56@yahoo.com




 

 

Brown Insurance Group 
Complete Retirement Services 

 
Annuities, Life Insurance, 401 and IRA Roll overs, 

and Medicare Plans 
 

863-651-7784 
 

David Brown 
  Independent Agent 

    Dbrown0115@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

If you use Mary Kay and do not have a consultant, I would be 

glad to help you with any or all of your cosmetic needs. 

 

For residents of Lake Hammock Village, I give a 15% 

discount. If you order what I have in stock, there is a 

25% discount in January. 

Call or text me at 407 276-2307 for more details and so I can 

learn what your If you use Mary Kay and do not have a 

consultant, I would be glad to help you with any or all of your 

cosmetic needs. 

 

For residents of Lake Hammock Village, I give a 15% discount. If 

you order what I have in stock, there is a 25% discount in 

January. 

Call or text me at 407 276-2307 for more details and so I can 

learn what your needs are. 

  I work mornings at WDW but am available after 2:30 PM.  

Golf Cart  Sales  and Service   

8 
  

rr 

  
ffERFORMANCE 

  

PLUS CARTS 
  

ww w . Performancr P l usCarts.co m   
YOUR GO TO SOURCE   

• 
  

  

Lake Hammock Village 

Mary Kay Independent 

Beauty Consultant 

Carol Radden 

 

http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/
http://www.performancrpluscarts.com/


 

Missing or torn insulation and vapor barrier can allow 

moisture, mold and mildew to build up, and 

provide access to insects and rodents into your home! 

Call today for a FREE Under Home Inspection 
To our valued customers. 

During the current times we wanted to let you know that we 
are taking as many precautions as we can to ensure not only our 
workers safety but yours as well. We check workers’ temperatures 
each morning and have limited the amount of contact our crews 
have with each other. Our crews work in Tyvek suits with respire- 
tors which helps to ensure your safety as well as theirs. 

As a company, we want your business and there is no need for 
any contact if you so choose. Our business is deemed an "Essen- 
tial Business" and we are here for you when you need us. You can 
schedule your inspection by calling 1-800-681-3772. 

 
Wishing you good health and safety, The 

Florida Anchor & Barrier Team 

 

We Also Fi Soft Floors! 

ESTIMATES 
ALWAYS FREE 

OVER 10,000 
VAPOR BARRIERS 
  INSTALLED  

State Certified General Contractor CGC#004138 
State Licensed Mobile Home Contractor #IH/102549/1 
Insured• Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance 0 

Family Owned & Operated BBB  Senior or Military Discounts 
. 

•,,. _,. 



SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

863.812.4741     800.681.3772



 

Francine S Stessel 
Financial Advisor 

 
4900 Grandview Pkwy 
Davenport, FL  33844 
863-422-6560 

edwardjones.Com 
Member SIPC 
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